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October 17, 2013


The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits an ordinance authorizing the King County Executive to enter into interlocal cooperation agreement amendments with the cities of Seattle and Kent that provide for the disbursement of Conservation Futures tax (CFT) levy funds for open space acquisition projects authorized by Ordinance 17619. This important legislation will improve the quality of life of King County residents by preserving important open space, as described below.

Ordinance 17619, made supplemental CFT funding allocations of $125,000 to the City of Kent’s Huse Property acquisition project, and $625,000 to the City of Seattle’s Smith Cove Park Addition project to help complete the funding needs for those two projects. Ordinance 17619 also added two parcels totaling one acre to Kent’s Clark Lake project. 

The City of Seattle University District Urban Center Park was initially funded by Ordinance 17232 and subsequently by Ordinance 17349, on the condition that Seattle must get approval of its final site location from King County. The King County Conservation Futures Citizens Committee has reviewed and recommends Seattle’s selected site adjacent to Christy Park on 9th Avenue NE, and that is included in the ILA project description for that project. Passage of the attached ordinance is required for the Executive to distribute the CFT funds to the two cities for these projects.

These projects will create publicly-accessible open space in underserved areas, helping to support King County’s equity and social justice goals. These urban open space acquisition projects also contribute to the environmental sustainability objectives of the King County Strategic Plan, which encourage the acquisition of open space.

The Smith Cove Park Addition project will provide rare shoreline access to Puget Sound in Seattle, within easy access of the Elliott Bay Trail in the busy commercial, maritime and residential area just north of downtown Seattle. The University District Urban Center Park acquisition will provide needed open space in one of our County’s highest density neighborhoods, which has limited open space. The Huse property is located adjacent to Soos Creek Park and Regional Trail in Kent, and it will provide a major open space resource in a rapidly growing area of the City that is also underserved with parks. The Clark Lake inholding parcels are also located in an area that has seen significant development in recent years. These projects further the goals of the Washington State Growth Management Act by helping the cities implement goals of their respective park and comprehensive plans.

The funding for these projects was initially recommended by the King County Conservation Futures Citizens Committee, and subsequently approved by King County by Ordinances 17232, 17349 and 17619.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.

If you have any questions please feel free to contact Mark Isaacson, Division Director of the Water and Land Resources Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-6587.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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